FRIENDS OF MONMOUTH BATTLEFIELD
NEWSLETTER JUNE 2017
ANNUAL REENACTMENT SET 
FOR WEEKEND OF JUNE 17-18
This year’s annual reenactment of the Battle of Monmouth, co-sponsored by the Friends and Monmouth Battlefield State Park, will be held on the battlefield on Saturday, June 17 and Sunday, June 18. The reenactment will commemorate the 239th anniversary of the battle, which was fought on June 28, 1778.  The reenactment is sponsored and paid for jointly by Monmouth Battlefield State Park and the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield; we also could not produce it without the reenactors, who volunteer their time and expertise, though troops with horses and cannons receive an honorarium from the Friends. 
The exact schedule of events has not been finalized yet. It will be posted on our website, friendsofmonmouth.org, by June 10; the event schedule will be similar to the schedule last year. A hard copy of the schedule of events will be mailed out before the reenactment to FOMB members who live in New jersey or request one.
There will be a food vendor and snacks available, and plenty of restrooms. A suggested donation of $10 per car is asked to help pay the cost of the event.

You should definitely come early in order to enjoy all the pageantry – and to get a good parking space. Parking again this year will be in the fields west of the Visitor Center. Be prepared to walk 200 yards or so to get to the reenactment area, though handicapped parking will be available at the Visitor Center lot. 
Besides the reenactment, there will be plenty to see in the camps and the sutler area. In addition to the tactical demonstration, there will be children’s musket drill, and ladies’ fashion programming in the camps. Molly Pitcher, as portrayed by living history historian Stacy Roth, will also be giving a program each day (12:30 on Saturday and 12 noon on Sunday). Bring the entire family!

A change from previous years is that the Craig House will not be open during the reenactment weekend. This is because there is too much traffic to enable Craig house volunteers and visitors to travel easily from the Visitor Center to the Craig House and back. Craig House will be open the next weekend (June 24-25), when we will offer additional events commemorating the anniversary of the battle (see next page). 
FOMB TO SET UP NEW BICYCLE RACK

A few years ago, FOMB set up a bicycle rack outside the Visitor Center. It holds approximately 12 bikes and is much used. We ordered a second bicycle rack last month for the Visitor Center, bit it arrived damaged. Hopefully the replacement rack will reach us before the reenactment. Park staff will try to repair the damaged rack and install it in the picnic area at Patriot’s Grove.
FOMB TO SPONSOR 
COMMEMORATION OF 239th ANNIVERSARY

OF THE BATTLE OF MONMOUTH ON JUNE 25-26
VOLUNTEER HELPERS NEEDED HERE AND AT BATTLE

This year’s reenactment is being held on the weekend of June 17-18, which is not the actual anniversary of the battle. In order to commemorate the actual 239th anniversary of the battle, which was fought on June 28, 1778, the Friends are sponsoring a series of talks, activities and tours, including Molly Pitcher presentations both days by Stacy Roth. The Craig House will be open both Saturday and Sunday from 1-4 PM. All other events will take place at the Visitor Center. All events are sponsored by our organization and there is no admission fee.  A full schedule of events is enclosed. 

Volunteers are needed to help run this event and the battle reenactment the week before. We especially need help at the outside booth, where we will be selling tee shirts, drinks and snacks, Contact David Martin at 609-448-6355 if you can help, even just for a couple hours, either Saturday or Sunday at either the reenactment or at the commemorative weekend.

STACY ROTH TO PORTRAY MOLLY PITCHER AT THIS YEAR’S REENACTMENT ON JUNE 17-18 AND ALSO AT THE BATTLE COMMEMORATION ON JUNE 24-25

This year Stacy Roth will once again be giving her program on Molly Pitcher at the battle, as she has done for the past several years. Stacy gives an excellent presentation not only of the story of Molly Pitcher, but also on the role of women in colonial armies. She will be giving her program on both days of the reenactment weekend on June 17-18 and also on both days of the battle commemoration weekend on June 24-25. The tentative schedule of her presentations is as follows: Saturday June 17 at 12:30 PM; Sunday June 18 at 12 noon; Saturday June 24 at 1:15 PM; and Sunday June 25 at 1:15 PM. She will also be giving children’s cannon drills before and after her Molly Pitcher presentations on June 24 and 25.   If you haven’t had a chance to see Stacy portray Molly, come and see her now – and bring your camera! Stacy’s appearances for all four presentations are funded by the Friends.

FOMB HOLDS MEMORIAL DAY

OBSERVANCE AT THE PARK


On Sunday, May 28, the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield held a special Memorial Day commemoration on the patio in front of the Visitor Center. President David Martin wore his Continental line uniform and gave a musket demonstration before reading the brief memorial service.  All together over thirty park visitors attended and were told about the importance of the battle. 

UPDATED COLOR MAPS FROM
DR. GARRY W. STONE’S BATTLE STUDY

TO BE AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE

Dr. Garry W. Stone’s long awaited history of the battle, Fatal Sunday, was published by the University of Oklahoma Press just over a year ago. We have copies for sale at our Gift Shop at the Visitor Center.  The book is hard bound and has an attractive color dust jacket. It contains 640 pages, including 15 illustrations and 18 maps. Cover price is now reduced to $33.00. Copies are also available for $37 postpaid. Send check made out to “Friends of Monmouth Battlefield” to Dr. David Martin, 147 Canterbury Court, East Windsor, NJ 08520. 

We are pleased to announce that Dr. Stone is making available to us updated, color-coded copies of all the maps from his book. They will be posted on our website sometime this summer, we will let you know when.
FOMB TO CO-SPONSOR PROGRAM 

IN NEW BRUNSWICK ON JULY 4

This year we will once again co-sponsor a 4th of July commemorative program in New Brunswick. This year the event is scheduled for 2 PM on Tuesday, July 4, at Boyd Park.  President David Martin will give a brief talk on the campaign and battle. FOMB Vice President George Dawson, who is also New Brunswick town historian, will then explain how Washington’s army celebrated the Fourth of July, 1778, in New Brunswick, immediately after the battle of Monmouth. Part of the celebration included a “Feu de Joie” (“Fire of Joy”), a series of musket and cannon volleys that will be commemorated. The event will also include infantry and artillery demonstrations. Boyd Park is located between Route 18 (Memorial Parkway) and the Raritan River, south of Route 27 bridge over the river and north of Route 1,  New Brunswick, NJ 08901. The event is also being supported by the Middlesex County Cultural and heritage Commission, which will provide transportation from the Middlesex County July 4th event at east Jersey Old Towne Village in Johnson park in Piscataway,
FOMB MEMBERSHIP

Thanks to members who have renewed for 2017. You should have received your membership cards by now, let us know if you did not,  If you have not renewed recently, please do so using the membership form later in this newsletter. Thanks!

Our mailing address is: The Friends of Monmouth Battlefield Inc., PO Box 122, Tennent, NJ 07763. 
Our website address is: www.friendsofmonmouth.org

PROGRAM ON GENERAL CLINTON

TO BE HELD ON JUNE 8

At 7 PM on Thursday, June 8, our President, David Martin, will give a talk on “General Sir Henry Clinton and British leadership at Monmouth at the main branch of the Monmouth County Library. The program will survey Clinton’s life and contribution to the war, with specific attention to how his plans and strategy directly affected the campaign and the battle. In many ways Clinton fought a perfect battle at Monmouth, yet he failed to secure the victory that he so earnestly sought. Come and find out why!

The program is the eleventh in a series of talks by Dr. Martin on participants in the battle. It will be co-sponsored by the Monmouth County Library. He has also spoken on the roles of Lafayette and the French officers at the battle, on Molly Pitcher at the battle, and on George Washington’s sense of humor. His next talk in the series will be on the role of the other British Generals at Monmouth, scheduled for October 5 at the library.
DRIVING TOUR TO BE HELD ON JUNE 11 TO THE 

PRE-BATTLE AMERICAN CAMPSITES NEAR ENGLISHTOWN
On Sunday, June 11, FOMB President David Martin and Vice President George Dawson will give a driving tour to the sites of the American camps the night before the battle in the Englishtown area. Washington’s army left Cranbury early on June 27 and took up position on Gravel Hill in Monroe Township, which was a strong defensive line behind Manalapan Brook. The tour will view Washington’s headquarters at the Housman farm (355 Hoffman Station Road, Monroe, NJ 08831), and the American campsites at Ponolopon Bridge. It will then visit the site of the camp of Charles Lee’s advance force behind Weamaconk Creek on the western side of Englishtown. The final stop will be at the home of Dr. James English in Englishtown (42 Gordon’s Corner Road, Manalapan, NJ 07726), a magnificent house constructed in 1740, where Washington had breakfast on the morning of the battle before heading to the battlefield.
SUCCESSFUL PROGRAM OF WALKING TOURS CONTINUES
       Our regular schedule of walking tours held the first Sunday of every month at 1:30 PM from the Visitor Center continues in fine form. 

       In addition, special additional tours are given approximately every other month. On March 26, a tour was taken to the battlefield sites connected with Molly Pitcher, and on May 14, a special walking tour was held to the Point of Woods to examine in detail how that position was defended by Continental troops around 1 PM during the battle. 
         Our full schedule of tours is listed on our website, which is located at
www.friendsofmonmouth,org.
FOMB PARTICIPATES IN “WEEKEND IN OLD MONMOUTH” 
PROGRAM; STATE HISTORY FAIR RAINED OUT
       Once again this year we participated in the “Weekend in Old Monmouth” programming sponsored by the Monmouth County Historical Commission. During the event, which was held on the weekend of May 6-7, we had the Craig House open both days. We also gave walking tour of the battlefield on May 7. 

On May 13, the Park was scheduled to host the thirteenth annual “Spirit of New Jersey” History Fair, sponsored by the state Historical Commission. Unfortunately, a terrible rainstorm was forecast for the day and the whole event was rushed out, not to be rescheduled. 
NEW CRAIG HOUSE WINDOWS PROJECT UNDER WAY
          Last year we completed a project to replace two windows and frames on 
the north side of the “milk room.” This year’s project is to replace two windows on the ground floor of the north side of the building. Approval for the project has been received from the Historic Preservation office, and the contractor is now at work.   This project is partially funded with the aid of grant from the Monmouth County Historical Commission, as was the project completed last year.
Special thanks go to FOMB Trustees Kathy and Eric Doherty, who serve as volunteer guides at the Craig House. Without their help, the Craig House would not be open to the public, because the Park is too short on staff to keep the building open on their own. 


Craig House is open Sundays from 1-4 PM from April to the end of November. It is located west of Route 9 at Schibanoff Road, about a mile north of the intersection of Routes 9 and 33.
PROGRESS REPORT ON LIBRARY PROJECT

Three years ago the Friends began work to establish a research library at the Park, using as its core the large collection of books donated by FOMB Trustee Fran Raleigh in memory of her late husband and FOMB President Jim Raleigh. The library was near to opening in the old wing of the Visitor center when we encountered severe issue with climate control, humidity and air conditioning. As a result, all the books and maps received had to be boxed up and are in storage. The Park administration now has done a study of the building’s needs and has installed temperature and humidity controls. Plans are being developed to install specially constructed books cases. We will keep you apprised of the progress of this project, and look forward to its completion. At the moment, about 20% of the library is available for us in the new Visitor Center, and a catalog of our holdings has been prepared by Park Ranger Victor Piderman.
It is hard to believe that four years have now gone by since the new Park Visitor Center was opened on June 13, 2013!!!
GENERAL CLINTON’S REPORT

ON THE BATTLE OF MONMOUTH

General Sir Henry Clinton’s official report of the battle of Monmouth reached London on August 2, 1778 and was first published in The London Gazette on August 24. The report was reprinted in the August 22-25, 1778 edition of The London Chronicle, a copy of which is owned by the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield in our research library at the Park. This transcription was made by John Rees, edited by David Martin.

LONDON 
From the LONDON GAZETTE
 EXTRAORDINARY

Whitehall, Aug. 24, 1778

The following letter from Lieutenant-General Sir Henry Clinton, Knight of the Bath, to Lord George Germaine, one of his Majesty’s principal Secretaries of State, wpas received on Saturday Night by Colonel Patterson, who arrived in the Grantham Packet from New York.

My Lord,

I have the honor to inform your Lordship, that pursuant to his Majesty’s instructions I evacuated Phila. On the 18th June, at three o’clock in the morning, and proceeded to Gloucester Point, without being followed by the enemy. Every thing being from thence passed in safety across the Delaware through the excellent disposition made by the Admiral to secure our passage, the army marched at 10 oclock and reached Haddonfield the same day. A strong corps of the enemy having, upon our approach, abandoned the difficult pass of Mount-Holly the army proceeded without any interruption from them, excepting what was occasioned by their having destroyed every bridge on our road. As the country is much intersected with marshy rivulets, the obstructions we met with were frequent, and the excessive heat of the season rendered the labour of repairing the bridges severely felt.

The advanced parties of our light troops arriving unexpectedly at Crosswicks on the 23d, after a trifling skirmish, prevented the enemy from destroying the bridge over a large creek at that village, and the army passed over it the next morning. One column, under the command of his Excellency Lieut Gen. Knyphausen, halted near Emlay’s-town, and the provision train and heavy artillery were stationed in that division. The other column, under Lieut. Gen. Earl Cornwallis took a position at Allen’s town, which covered the other encampment.

Thus far, my Lord, my march pointed equally towards the Hudson’s River and Staten Island by the Raritan. I was now at the juncture when it was necessary to decide ultimately what course to pursue. Encumbered as I was by an enormous provision train, &c to which impediment the probability of obstructions and length of my march obliged me to submit, I was led to wish for a route less liable to obstacles than those above mentioned.
GENERAL CLINTON’S REPORT (CONT.)
I had received intelligence that Gens Washington and Lee had passed the Delaware with their army, had assembled a numerous militia from all the neighbouring provinces; and that Gates with an army from the northward, was advancing to join them on the Raritan. As I could not hope that after having always hitherto so studiously avoided a general action Gen. Washington would now give into it against every dictate of policy: I could only suppose that his views were directed against my baggage &c, in which part I was indeed vulnerable. This circumstance alone would have tempted me to avoid the passage of the Raritan, but when I reflected that from Sandy Hook I should be able, with more expedition (and greater secrecy) to carry out his Majesty’s further orders into execution, I did not hesitate to order the army into the road which leads through Freehold to the Neversink. The approach of the enemy’s army being indicated by the frequent appearance of their light troops on ur rear, I requested his Excellency Lieut General Knyphausen to take the baggage of the whole army under the charge of his division, consisting of the troops mentioned in the margin [17th Light Dragoons, 2nd Battalion of Light Infantry, Hessian Jaegers, 1st and 2ndBritish Brigades, Sterne’s and Loos’ Hessian Brigades, Pennsylvania Loyalists, West Jersey Volunteers, and Maryland Loyalists]. Under the head of the baggage was comprised, not only the wheeled carriages of every department, but also the bat horses, a train, which as the country admitted but of one route for carriages, extended near twelve miles. The indispensable necessity I was under of securing these, is obvious, and the difficulty of doing it, in a most woody country, against an army far superior in numbers, will, I trust, be no less so.
I desired Lieut. Gen. Knyphausen to move at day break on the 28th and that I might not press him in the first part of the march … I did not follow with the other division [16th Light Dragoons, 1st and 2nd Battalions of British Grenadiers, 1st Battalion of Light Infantry, British Guards, Hessian Grenadiers, 3rd, 4th, and 5th British Brigades] till near eight o’clock. Soon after I had marched, reconnoitering parties of the enemy appeared on our left flank. The Queen’s Rangers fell in with and dispersed some detachments among the woods in the same quarter. Our rear guard having descended from the heights above Freehold, into a plain near three miles in length, and about one mile in breadth; several columns of the enemy appeared likewise descending into the plain, and about ten o’clock they began to cannonade our rear. Intelligence was at this moment brought me, that the enemy were discovered marching in force on both our flanks. I was convinced that our baggage was their object; but it being in this juncture engaged in defiles, which continued for some miles, no means occurred of parrying the blow, but attending the corps which harrassed our rear, and pressing it so hard as to oblige the detachments to return from our flanks to its assistance.

I had good information that Gen. Washington was up with his whole army, estimated at about 20,000, but as I knew there were two defiles between him and the corps which I meant to strike, I judged that he could not have passed them with a greater force than what Lord Cornwallis’s division was well able to engage; and had I even met his whole army in the passage of those defiles, I had little to apprehend, but his situation might have been critical.

GENERAL CLINTON’S REPORT (CONT.)

The enemy’s cavalry, commanded it is said by M. La Fayette, having approached within our reach, they were charged with great spirit by the Queen’s light dragoons. They did not wait the shock, but fell back in confusion, upon their own infantry.

Thinking it possible that the event might draw a general action, I sent for a brigade of British and the 17th light dragoons from Lieut. Gen. Knyphausen’s division, and having directed them on their arrival to take a position effectually covering our right flank, of which I was most jealous, I made a disposition of attack on the plain, but before I could advance, the enemy fell back and took a strong position on the heights above Freehold Court House. The heat of the weather was intense, and our men already suffered from fatigue. But our circumstances obliged us to make a vigorous exertion. The British Grenadiers with their left to the village of Freehold, and the Guards on the right of the Grenadiers began the attack with such spirit, that the enemy gave way immediately. The second line of the enemy stood the attack, with greater obstinacy, but were likewise completely routed. They then took a third position, with a marshy hollow in front, over which it would have been scarcely possible to have attacked them. However part of the second line made a movement to the front, occupied some ground on the enemy’s left flank, and the light infantry and Queen’s Rangers turned their left.

By this time our men were so overpowered with fatigue, that I could press the affair no further; especially as I was confident the end was gained for which the attack had been made. I ordered the light infantry to rejoin me; but a strong detachment of the enemy having possessed themselves of a post, which would have annoyed them in their retreat, the 33rd. Regiment made a movement towards the enemy, which, with a similar one made by the first grenadiers, immediately dispersed them.

I took the position from whence the enemy had been first driven, after they had quitted the plain, and having reposed the troops till ten at night, to avoid the excessive heat of the day, I took advantage of the moonlight to rejoin Lieut-Gen. Knyphausen, who had advanced to Nut-swamp, near Middletown.

Our baggage had been intercepted by some of the enemy’s light troops, who were repulsed by the good dispositions made by Lieut Gen. Knyphausen and major Gen Grant, and the good countenance of the 40th Regt whose pickets alone were attacked, and one troop of the 17th light dragoons. The two corps which had marched against it, (being as I learn a brigade on each flank) were recalled, as I had suspected, at the beginning of the action.
It would be sufficient honour to the troops, barely to say, that they had forced a corps, as I am informed of near 12,000 men, from two strong positions; but it will, I doubt not, be considered as doubly creditable when I mention that they did under such disadvantages of heat and fatigue, that a great part of those we lost fell dead as they advanced, without a wound.

Fearing that my first order had been miscarried, before I quitted this ground, I sent a second for a brigade of infantry, the 17th light dragoons, and 2d battalion of light infantry to meet me on the march, with which additional force, had General Washington 

GENERAL CLINTON’S REPORT (CONT.)
shewn himself the next day, I was determined to attack him, but there not being the least appearance of the enemy, I suspected he might have pushed a considerable corps to a strong position near Middletown; I therefore left the rear guard on its march, and detached Major Gen. Grant to take post there, which was effected on the 29th. The whole army marched to this position the next day, and then fell back to another near Neversink, where I waited two days, in the hope, that Mr. Washington might have been tempted to have advanced to the position near Middletown, which we had quitted; in which case I might have attacked him to advantage.

During this time the sick and wounded were embarked, and preparations made for passing to Sandy hook by a bridge, which by the extraordinary efforts of the navy was soon completed, and over which the whole army passed in about two hours time; the horses and cattle having been previously transported.

Your Lordship will receive herewith a return of the killed, wounded, missing, &c. of his Majesty’s troops on the 28th of last month: That of the enemy is supposed to have been more considerable, especially in killed.

The loss of Lieut-Col. Monckton, who commanded the 2d battalion of grenadiers is much to be lamented.

I am much indebted to Ld. Cornwallis for his zealous services on every occasion; and I found great support from the activity of Major Gen. Grey, Brigadier General Matthew, Leslie, and Sir William Erskine.

I beg leave to refer your Lordship for any other Particulars, which you may wish to be informed of, to Colonel Patterson, who will have the Honour of delivering these dispatches, and whose services in this Country entitle him to every Mark of yoru Lordship’s Favour.

I have the Honour to be &c,

H. Clinton

Return of the Killed, Wounded and Missing &c of the Troops under the Command of General Sir Henry Clinton, in an Engagement with the Rebel Army, on the Heights of Freehold, County of Monmouth, New Jersey, the 28th of June, 1778.

TOTAL BRITISH. 1 Lieutenant Colonel, 1 Captain, 2 Lieutenants. 4 Serjeants, 56 Rank and File, killed; 3 Serjeants, 45 Rank and File, died with Fatigue; 1 Colonel, 1 Lieutenant Colonel, 1 Major, 7 Captains, 5 Lieutenants, 7 Serjeants, 137 Rank and File, wounded; 3 Serjeants, 61 Rank and File, missing.

TOTAL GERMAN. 1 Rank and File, killed;11 Rank and File, died with Fatigue; 11 Rank and File, wounded

GENERAL TOTAL. 1 Lieutenant Colonel, 1 Captain, 2 Lieutenants, 4 Serjeants, 57 Rank and File killed; 3 Sergeants, 56 Rank and File, died with Fatigue; 1 Colonel, 1 Lieutenant Colonel, 1 Major, 7 Captains, 5 Lieutenants, 7 Serjeants, 148 Rank and File, wounded; 3 Serjeants, 64 rank and File, missing.
REVOLUTIONARY WAR DAYS IN MONMOUTH COUNTY

FOMB Programs for June and July 2017

Entries in bold take place in the Park
June 4, 2017 (Sun)
Walking tour of the battlefield (Hedge Row and

Parsonage). Meet at the Visitor Center at 1:30 PM.

June 8, 2017 (Wed)

Program. “General Henry Clinton and British





Leadership at Monmouth.”

Meteing held at 7 PM at the main branch of the Monmouth. County Library, Symmes Drive, Manalapan.

June 11, 2017 (Sun)

Driving tour to visit the site of the American 





encampments at Ponolopon Bridge the day before the





battle of Monmouth. Meet at Visitor Center at 1:30 PM.

June 17, 2017 (Sat)

Annual reenactment of the Battle of Monmouth





Encampment and programs 10 AM-4 PM.

June 18, 2017 (Sun)

Annual reenactment of the Battle of Monmouth





Encampment and programs 10 AM – 3PM.

June 24, 2017 (Sat)

239th Anniversary of the Battle of Monmouth.





Special programs and tours 10 AM-4 PM.

June 25, 2017 (Sun)

239th  Anniversary of the Battle of Monmouth.





Special programs and tours 11 AM-4PM.

July 2, 2017 (Sun)

Walking tour of the battlefield.





Meet at Visitor Center at 1:30 PM
July 4, 2017 (Tues)
Joint Program. “The Monmouth Campaign” by David Martin. “The Army Celebrates the 4th of July,” by George Dawson. Held in Boyd Park in New Brunswick, 6 PM

July 9, 2017 (Sun)
Program on the 14th New Jersey at the Battle of  Monocacy, Maryland.





Held at 2 PM in the Visitor Center Auditorium.

GIFT SHOP HOURS

The gift shop, run by the Friends at the Park Visitor Center, has been open continuously all spring. It is open every Sunday from 1-4 PM. It will also be open June 20 and 21 during the reenactment and on June 27 and 28 during our battle commemoration weekend. Stop by and get a book or pamphlet about the battle, or a toy cannon or 13 star flag for your kids!

2017 Membership Application

The Revolution in New Jersey had profound meaning. To help keep the past alive, we ask for your commitment in Protecting, Preserving and Historically Interpreting Monmouth Battlefield State Park, a Registered National Historic landmark, and the sites associated with the Monmouth Campaign of 1778.

Name
__________________________________________

Address
__________________________________________

City

__________________________________________

State

_________________
Zip Code
____________

CHECK ONE

New membership



Renewal

CIRCLE LEVEL OF MEMBERSHIP

Individual $20




Family $30

Senior Individual $5



Senior Family $10

Patron $100





Lifetime $250

Membership benefits include free entry at all Friends’ events and a 10% discount at the Gift Shop.

The Friends rely on membership and donations for much of our general operating budget. If you would like to make a donation above the membership dues, we would deeply appreciate your thoughtfulness. The Friends is a 501(c)(3) not-for profit organization and your donation is fully tax-deductible. Thank you.

Donation included in the amount of ______________________

FRIENDS OF MONMOUTH BATTLEFIELD, INC. PO Box 122, Tennent NJ 07763

Schedule of Events for the Commemoration of the 239th
Anniversary of the Battle of Monmouth, June 17-18, 2017

Saturday, June 17

9:30 AM
Camps open to the public

11:00 AM
Tactical Demonstration (battle area on hillside below Visitor Center)

11:30 AM
Children’s wooden musket drill (at flagpole outside Visitor Center)

12:00 PM
Artillery Drill (battle area on hillside below Visitor Center)

12:30 PM
Over Here Molly Pitcher Program (Amphitheater in Visitor Center)

1:15 PM
Children’s cannon drill (plaza outside Visitor Center)

2 -2:45 PM
Battle reenactment (battle area on hillside below Visitor Center)

3:30 PM
Camps close to public, Sutlers remain open

Sunday, June 18

9:30 AM
Camps open to the public

10:30 AM
Tactical Demonstration (battle area on hillside below Visitor Center)

11:30 AM
Children’s wooden musket drill (at flagpole outside Visitor Center)

12:00 noon
Over Here Molly Pitcher Program (Amphitheater in Visitor Center)

12:45 PM
Children’s cannon drill (plaza outside Visitor Center)

1:30-2:15 PM
Battle reenactment (battle area on hillside below Visitor Center)

3 PM

Camps close to public, Sutlers remain open


FOR EMERGENCY DIAL 911 or 877-WARNDEP (877-917-6337)

No alcohol is allowed in the Park. Metal detecting is specifically prohibited.

$10 per vehicle donation is requested to help defray costs of running the event.

Food vendor is located immediately east of Visitor Center

